
FROM THE EDITOR RETIREMENT/REm Maria Calderisi 

As Tim has announced in this issue, I haw agreed 
to take m r  the position of Newsletter editor. Since 
I will also be the Treasurer until the AGM in June, 
my appointment won't be official until then, but I'm 
working on this issue of the Newsletter with 
Kathleen McMom~fS assistance. 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank all 
those who made my four years as Treasurer both 
interesting and enjoyable, especially Sister Louise 
Smith (my predecessor as Treasurer), Jana Wyber, 
and our auditor, Sam Marinucci. 

When I agreed to take on the task of Newsletter 
editor for the next two pars, I felt a bit daunted by 
it all. It's diflicult to take m r  any position from 
someone who's done it for pars, especially a task 
such as this. I'm grateful for the confidence that the 
Board has expressed in my abilities, and I hope that 
I'm able to continue Kathleen's excellent work and 
produce a quality Newsletter which is reasonably 
timely and informative. 

I hope that all of you who expressed some interest 
in helping with the Newsletter will not disappear. I 
kncw who you are, and I'm going to need some 
help with this! There will be a meeting about the 
Newsletter at the CAML conference, and I hope 
that anyone who has ideas or would like to help will 
be able to attend. If you won't be at the conference, 
please contact me if you'd like to help with articles, 
reviews, or editing. I especially need assistance from 
someone who can translate news items, or provide 
abstracts of articles in either English or French. 

After her 23-year career in the Music Division of 
the National Library of Canada, Maria Calderisi, 
former President of CAML and IAML, will retire 
on March 29,1995. An open house will be held in 
her honour that afternoon at the National Library. 

Those who would like to send messages of best 
wishes to Maria should contact Marlene Wehrle, 
Music Division, National Library of Canada, 395 
Wellington Street, Ottawa, Ontario KlA ON4 
txNAD4 
tel: 613 996-7519; fax 613 952-2895 
mxw@psb.dc-bnc.ca 

Au terme d'une carriere de 23 ans B la Division de 
la musique de la Bibliothhue nationale du Canada, 
Maria Calderisii ancienne prhidente de 1IACBM et 
de IIAIBM, prendra sa retraite le 29 mars 1995. On 
donnera une reception en son honneur Paprb-midi 
du 29 mars A la Bibliotheque nationale. 

Ceux et celles qui dQirent souhaiter leurs meilleurs 
weux B Maria peuvent e@dier leur message A 
Marlene Wehrle, Division de la musique, 
Bibliotheque nationale du Canada, 395, rue 
Wellington, Ottawa, Ontario KlA ON4 txNAD4 
tel: 613 996-7519; fax 613 952-2895 
mxw@psb.nlc-bnc.ca 


